

# Ambarvale High School

Thomas Rose Drive Rosemeadow NSW 2560
PO Box 90 Campbelltown NSW 2560

Phone: (02) 4627 1800 Fax: (02) 4628 5289 Email: ambarvale-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Principal: Ms L Barnott-Clement, M. A., M.Ed., B.A., Dip.Ed. Deputy Principal: Ms S Arts, M.Ed., B.Sci., Dip.Ed. Deputy Principal: Ms E Fitzgerald, B. Health Science, Dip.Ed.

#### Year 10 Immunisation Schedule 2020

Dear Parent

In 2020, NSW Health is coming to school to run an immunisation clinic for all the students in Year 10. The details are as follows:

Wednesday, 24 June 2020	Meningococcal ACWY	Year 10 Students

Please find attached, a letter from NSW Health regarding student safety whilst being vaccinated at school during COVID 19.

Also attached are consent forms which need to be signed and returned to Mrs Koens by Wednesday, 17 June 2020.

Should you have any further questions regarding the immunisations please do not hesitate to contact the school on 4627 1800.

Mrs G Koens

Relieving Head Teacher Wellbeing

29 May 2020



# NSW Health is ensuring that students are safely vaccinated at school during COVID-19

- Information for parents/guardians

NSW Health has been working with education authorities to implement additional measures to ensure that students in Year 7 and 10 can be safely vaccinated during the COVID-19 pandemic

### Program background

In 2020 NSW Health is offering the following vaccines:

YEAR	VACCINE	NUMBER OF DOSES
Year 10	Meningococcal ACWY	1 dose

While the school vaccination program has been disrupted due to low student attendance, students are progressively returning to school over the coming months.

#### Additional measures

NSW Health has implemented additional measures based on expert clinical advice to reduce the likelihood of COVID-19 transmission in school clinics, including:

- · health screening of nurses before clinics
- pre-vaccination screening of students
- physical distancing restrictions at the clinic entrance & observation area
- ensuring the number of students and nurses at the clinic does not exceed the maximum allowed
- enhanced hand hygiene by nurses and students
- enhanced environmental cleaning of all surfaces

## What parents/guardians should do

Parents/guardians should ensure that students with influenza-like symptoms do not attend school and are tested as soon as possible (<a href="www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/symptoms-and-testing">www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/symptoms-and-testing</a>). There is no need for parents/guardians who have given consent for their child to receive vaccinations at school to take any action. Parents/guardians who have not provided consent can contact their local public health unit on 1300 066 055 or their school for advice on how to provide consent for vaccination.

# When students will be vaccinated

Public health units are arranging clinics with schools so that vaccinations can be given to students as soon as possible.

#### More information

Information about school vaccination during COVID-19 is available at <a href="https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination">www.health.nsw.gov.au/schoolvaccination</a>